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Important Dates to NoteðTerm 2 & Term 3 2017    
  

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ нфǘƘ WǳƴŜ нлмт 

то-фм ILŎƪŦƻǊŘ {ǘǊŜŜǘΣ wŜǎŜǊǾƻƛǊ   aŜƭōƻǳǊƴŜ    олто     фпсл сффр  
9Ƴŀƛƭ Υ ǊŜǎŜǊǾƻƛǊΦǾƛŜǿǎΦǇǎϪŜŘǳƳŀƛƭΦǾƛŎΦƎƻǾΦŀǳ      ²Ŝō Υ ǿǿǿΦǊŜǎŜǊǾƻƛǊǾƛŜǿǎǇǎΦǾƛŎΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ  

Friday 30th June Last Day Term Two ñ 2.30pm finish 

Monday 17th July  First Day Term Three 

Wednesday 19th July Alpha ShowñSnow Queen Performance 

Thursday 20th July State Parliament Excursion 5/6B 

Monday 24th July Curriculum Dayñno students at school 

Monday 31st July State Parliament Excursion 5/6A 

Friday 4th August B/Ball Tournament 

Absences  
Just a reminder to please send a 
note if your child has been absent 
from school.  
You do not need to call the office 
but we do need a reason in      
writing.  
Thank you  

 Uniform 
Please remember to clearly label  
students uniform, so that it is  easily 
identified, if it ends up in lost     
property.  
THANK YOU  

mailto:reservoir.views.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Parent-Teacher Meetings 
 
Thank you to everyone who attended our Parent- Teacher meetings this week. Meetings have been      
well-attended across all class groups this year and the feedback from teachers and parents has been very 
positive. Parent- Teacher meetings provide families with the opportunity to further discuss their childôs 
report and aspects of their learning and behaviour generally. For our students, your interest in their       
education and the operations of the school motivates them to strive harder in their educational endeavours 
and to feel more connected to the daily routines of life at school. 
 
Each year I am privileged to read nearly every studentôs report before it is sent home to you. This year I 

have been very impressed in the increase in the numbers of students attending school regularly, focusing 

on their learning in class and completing set school and home tasks as requested by teachers. Although in 

themselves these are only small actions, they clearly make a difference when measuring the achievements 

of individual students. You only really get one opportunity to gain an education. The type of education 

you gain can influence many aspects of your adult life including employment opportunities, health, and 

mental well-being. 

    NAIDOC WEEK   
 
Next week is NAIDOC Week and we have celebrated it this year with an 
amazing performance on Monday by the Indigenous Infusion artists.  Our 
children were enthralled with the stories, music and dancing that the artists 
involved everyone in.   We are always looking for ways to include             
experiences to build understanding of and connection with Indigenous culture 
in our school community. This yearôs theme is Our Languages Matter, 
which aims to emphasise and celebrate the unique and essential role that   
Indigenous languages play in cultural identity, linking people to their land 
and water and in the transmission of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
history, spirituality and rites, through story and song.  

 
Staff News 
Today was Mrs Jolleyôs last day of school; she now is free to head off on an overseas trip and then come 
back to a relaxing retirement with her family and friends.   Our children and staff have celebrated her 
teaching achievements and love of teaching in many ways over the past week.  Children have given Mrs 
Jolley hugs and cards; parents have called in especially to wish her well; and the staff have shed some 
laughs, chats and tears together over a special morning tea today.  For me, Mrs Jolleyôs constant calm, and 
kindness to children and adults alike makes her a very special teacher and person.  Thank you Mrs Jolley 
for your commitment to teaching our children and encouraging us all to be kind!  
 
Next term, Mrs Grujovski will be on leave until Monday 14th August.  Teaching 3-4 A will be Ms Sam 

Rovtar, who has already spent some time teaching in the Year 3-6 grades this term. 

We are also farewelling Ms Jenny Pelle, who has taught groups of children for whom English is an       
additional language this term.  Jenny will be returning to her base school and we wish her all the best for 
the rest of the year. 
 

Eid Mubarak ï Happy Eid! 

I would like to wish Eid Mubarak (Happy Eid) to the Muslim families in our Reservoir Views            

community.  Eid-al-Fitr is an important celebration in the Islamic calendar. Eid al-Fitr is Arabic for 

At Reservoir Views Primary School  we value :  

Love of Learning ~ Resilience ~ Respect 

http://orchardgroveps.global2.vic.edu.au/2017/06/24/eid-mubarak-blessed-eid/


ñfestival of the breaking of the fast.ò The festival marks the end of the Muslim fasting month of Ramadan, 

the ninth month of the Islamic calendar. 

I know that this is always an exciting time for children ï there were lots of children looking forward to  

Eid-al-Fitr with great anticipation last week.   
 
Grounds Improvements 

 

During the holidays our basketball and netball courts will be transformed into new sports playing areas 
with artificial turf.  The basketball, netball and rounders courts will be complemented by the installation of 
a 6-lane running track, and two mini tennis courts.  How wonderful will that be for our children to play on 
and for our PE lessons?!  
 
 The entry into the school through the St Vigeonôs Rd gate will also be replaced at this time.  The          
contractor, Tuff Turf, expect that the entire works should be completed by the end of the holiday period.  
However, we are reliant on the weather and there may be some unexpected delays that could impact on the 
timely completion of the project.  Fingers crossed for sunshine and blue skies! 
 
Last day of term Friday ï 2.30pm dismissal  
Please donôt forget that the children are dismissed from their classrooms at 2.30pm on Friday, the last day 

of term. Please remember to be at the school to pick the children up by 2.30pm.  

We have had many tears at the office when children discover they are the last ones left at the end of the 
term. Please call us if you are delayed in any way.  
 
Thank you all staff  
I would like to thank all staff for their commitment and hard work for the first half of the year and wish 
them a restful and relaxing break over the holidays.  
 
A safe and happy holiday  
I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a very safe and happy holiday for the next two weeks. 
See you back in Term 3. If you are lucky to have your holidays with your children, have lots of rest, fun 
and relaxing times. 
 
Warm Regards, 
 
Karen 

At Reservoir Views Primary School  we value :  
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GENERAL INFORMATION        
                  
Canteen Menu   
 
We have a new menu and prices for next term.   
The School Council Canteen Working Group have audited the menu to ensure that it    complies with the 
Australian Government National Healthy School Canteens guidelines.  The range of items to select from 
are appropriate in portion size, kilojoules and nutrients and they cater to the needs and tastes of our     
community. 
 
We are pleased that all items are either in the Green óalways on the menuô  or in the Amber óselect       
carefullyô categories.  Once all the óplayô water stock is sold we will have zero Red óoccasionallyô foods. 
 
Movie theme day 
 
Our last day of term is always a casual dress day and the Junior School Council would like everyone to 
dress up as a character (or plot, setting, prop!) from a movie. 
 
If youôd like to join in the fun, bring along a gold coin donation.  All money raised will go to the State 
Schools Relief Fund. 

 

                 CANTEEN NEWS 
               LAST DAY TERM 2 

 
                          Due to an earlier than usual lunch time on  

Friday 30th June  

Only the following items will be available  

 for lunch orders:  

 

HOT DOGS 

JUMBO SAUSAGE ROLLS  

CHICKEN NUGGETS  

PARTY PIES  

DIM SIMS  

HAM AND PINEAPPLE PIZZAS  

LASAGNE (BEEF OR VEGETABLE)  

MACARONI AND CHEESE  

FRIED RICE  

SPINICH/RICOTTA PUFFS  

NOODLES 

 
CANTEEN WILL RE-OPEN ON MONDAY THE 17TH JULY 

SEE YOU ALL AFTER THE HOLIDAYS 
 

Lesley 



 

[ƛŀƳΥ hƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ŀƊŜǊƴƻƻƴ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ŀ aŀǘƘǎ 
[ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ 9ȄǇƻΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ Ŧǳƴ ǘƻ Ǉƭŀȅ ǘƘŜ ƎŀƳŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ  
ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΦ 
 
[ǳȄΥ ²Ŝ ƳŀŘŜ ōƻƻƪ ƻŦ ƳŀǘƘǎ ƎŀƳŜǎ ǎƻ ǿŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ 
ǘŀƪŜ ƛǘ ƘƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ Ǉƭŀȅ ǘƘŜƳ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΦ 
 
YȅŜǎƘŀΥ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ƘŀǊŘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ōŜŎƻƳŜ 
ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀŎƘ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǘƘǎ ƎŀƳŜǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ   
ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΦ 
 
9ǎǘƘŜǊΥ L ƭƛƪŜŘ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ Ǉƭŀȅ 
ΨŬƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘ ƎŀƳŜΩ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ 
ƪƴƻǿ ȅƻǳǊ ƳǳƭǝǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴ ŦŀŎǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ƭƛƪŜ Ŏƻƴπ
ƴŜŎǘ ŦƻǳǊΦ 
 
IŜƭŜƴΥ ¢ƘŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŜȄǇƻ ǿŀǎ ŀ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǝŎ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ 
ǘŜŀŎƘ ƻǳǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ Ǉƭŀȅ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǘƘǎ ƎŀƳŜǎΦ 
 
¢ŀƴƛǎƘǉƪŀΥ IŜƭŜƴ ŀƴŘ L ǿŜǊŜ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎ  ŀƴŘ ǿŜ 
ǘŀǳƎƘǘ YŀǊŜƴ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ Ǉƭŀȅ ǎƻƳŜ ƳŀǘƘǎ ƎŀƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ 
ǎƘŜ ǘŀǳƎƘǘ ǳǎ ΨнмΩΦ 
 
aǳǎƪŀƴΥ aŀƴȅ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƎŀƳŜǎ              
ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǝƴƎΦ 
 
LǎƘŀƴΥ !ƊŜǊ ƻǳǊ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŜȄǇƻΣ L ǿŜƴǘ ƘƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ 
ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǘƘǎ ƎŀƳŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ Ƴȅ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜΦ 
[ŜǿƛǎΥ aȅ ƳǳƳ ŀƴŘ ŘŀŘ ŎŀƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŜȄǇƻ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƘŜȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǘƘǎ ƎŀƳŜǎΣ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ 
ǿŜǊŜ ŎƻƳǇŜǝǝǾŜΦ 
 
{ƛƳƻƴŜΥ ²Ŝ ǘŀǳƎƘǘ ƻǳǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǘƘǎ 
ƎŀƳŜǎ ǿŜ Ǉƭŀȅ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ 
ǿŜ Řƻ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜΦ 


